<u>Provider Reimbursement Notice</u> CY2022 SHOPP Additional Payment

OHCA PRN 2022-12

December 19, 2022

Dear Hospital Administrators,

CY2022 SHOPP Additional Payment

A new version of the CY2022 SHOPP Allocation has been posted to the OHCA website.

The difference between the original and adjusted allocations on the 2022 Hospital Access Payments Allocation are due to changes made to the Upper Payment Limit (UPL) calculation. Updates were made to the trending factor for CY 2022, which increased from 3.4% to 5.1% since SHOPP was originally calculated. Also, annualized SFY 2022 expansion data was included. Originally only expansion estimates were included in the SHOPP calculation. Both changes significantly increased the total UPL gap for SHOPP. The additional payments will be made on the 12/21/2022 remit.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Provider Reimbursement by email at: ProvReimb@okhca.org

Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma's SoonerCare members.



